Mount Vernon Chapter, MVC – MOAA
Quarterly Report – 4th Quarter 2023
1 Oct – 31 Dec 2023

	
I. Membership:		Regular	Surviving Spouse	Honorary	Total	

As of 30 Sep                  74                          10                                                84
               Gains                0                            0                                                  0
               Losses               9                           2                                                 11  
As of 31 Dec                  65                           8                                                 73


II. Legislative Affairs:  CDR Prevar kept the chapter officers and membership informed on legislative issues during the period through newsletter articles and the chapter website.  He also corresponded regularly with and provided chapter newsletters to staff for US Senators Warner and Kaine and Representatives Connolly, Beyer, and Wexton.  Additionally, he corresponded regularly with state Legislator Bennet-Parker and state Senator Ebbin.

III. Chapter Vitality & Levels of Excellence: Mount Vernon Chapter received a 2022 MOAA 5 Star Level of Excellence award.
 
IV. Most Significant Chapter Events of the Quarter: 

COL Gerald P. “Jerry” Krueger, USA (Ret), Commander of VFW Post 609 and member of the MOAA Mount Vernon Chapter, spoke at our annual business meeting in November about issues of common interest to several local veterans organizations.

CDR Prevar briefed State Senator Alan Ebbin and State Delegates Elizabeth Bennet-Parker, Charniele Herring, and Alfonso Lopez at an Alexandria Town Hall meeting in December about the 2024 Joint Leadership Council of Veterans Service Organizations (of which the MOAA Virginia Council of Chapters is a member) 2024 initiatives.         


Submitted by:
CDR John Prevar, USN (Ret)
MVC Legislative Chair/VCOC Representative
Email:  jeprevar@gmail.com  Phone:  703-340-9587
 
